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Project Summary

Madison College proposes to construct a new, three-story facility on the corner of West Johnson Street and
Wisconsin Avenue on the site of the Madison College Downtown Education Center.  The new building will be the
home for various programs and course offerings related to Culinary Arts, Baking and Pastry Arts, Hotel and
Restaurant Management, as well as Meeting and Event Management.  These programs are recognized as a “Center
of Excellence” within the College and are in high demand by students and employers alike.

The College owns a full city block totaling approximately two acres bounded by West Johnson Street, Wisconsin
Avenue, North Carroll Street, and West Dayton Street.  The new building will be situated at the corner of West
Johnson and Wisconsin Avenue.  With a 10,000 square foot footprint, the building will have approximately 30,000
finished square feet on three above-grade floors plus a full unfinished basement.  The new structure will not be
attached to the existing buildings at the Downtown Education Center.  Except for parking, the building footprint will sit
on a part of the site that currently has no developed structures on it.  After construction, approximately 41 of the 66
existing parking spaces will remain.  In addition to classrooms, labs and faculty offices, the building will provide
simulated working environments and actual practice settings for training in the culinary, baking and hospitality
occupations.  It will have a gourmet dining room, a demonstration kitchen, a retail bakery and a café.  It will also
provide much-needed space in which students can work, study, learn and interact.

The downtown location offers close proximity to the industries our students are being trained to work in – restaurants,
bakeries, hotels, and convention centers.  This opens up opportunities for student employment and internships with
local employers.  It also provides greater convenience for local businesses seeking to take advantage of continuing
education opportunities for their employees.  Support from local businesses and community stakeholders has been
very positive.

The new building was included as part of the Madison College Facilities Master Plan, which was adopted by the
College in June 2010 after significant public input.  Funding for the project comes from the November 2010
referendum money.  The College plans to invest approximately $8 million and is targeting completion of the project by
December 2013 in order to be open for classes in the spring of 2014.
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